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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, May 8, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware


Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
June 12, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, President, Professional Member 

Craig Metzner, Professional Member

Lena Corder, Public Member
Kimberly S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member
Jeff Booth, Professional Member
MEMBERS ABSENT  

None
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Barbara Gadbois, DAG

Jennifer Myer, Administrative Specialist II

James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Sam Nickerson, Investigative Supervisor, Division of Professional Regulation
ALSO PRESENT
  

Wilcox and Fetzer Court Reporter
John Gooss, VMD

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the April 10, 2007 meeting. Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Continuing Education Audit Review

The Board finished its review of all audits received. Ms. Gadbois discussed with the Board the next step for those licensees that did not pass the audit. Ms. Gadbois and Ms. Myer will coordinate letters to be sent to those licensees who either failed the audit or did not respond to the audit notice.

Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr. Metzner to accept the audits of those licensees who passed. The motion was unanimously carried.
Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent to approve Evelyn Ivey inactive status as requested through her continuing education audit. The motion was unanimously carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Hearing on Proposed Changes to Rules & Regulations

Hearing began at 1:03 pm with DAG, Barbara Gadbois’ opening statements. Court reporter provided by Wilcox and Fetzer was on hand. Ms. Gadbois introduced the matter into the record summarizing the changes to the Rules and Regulations including changes to allow for on-line renewal of licenses. The Board asked for public comment. There was no public comment.  The Board went off record to deliberate. Following discussion, the hearing continued on record where Dr. Booth made a motion to approve the changes to the Board’s Rules and Regulations, seconded by Ms. Vincent. The motion was unanimously carried. The hearing ended at 1:05 pm.

The draft order will be reviewed at the upcoming Board meeting.
Presentations from the Division of Professional Regulation

Mr. Collins, Director of the Division of Profession Regulation, discussed Strategic Planning with the Board via PowerPoint and handout. Sam Nickerson, Investigative Supervisor for the Division of Professional Regulation, presented an investigative report of complaints for the year 2006 via PowerPoint.

Approval of Applications for VTNE- January 2008 Date

Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the following persons for the VTNE exam in January 2008: 

Kim Engst

Jacqui Rivers

Liza Rudolph

Elizabeth Riggs

The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Applications for Veterinary Technician Licensure

Dr. Metnzer made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve veterinary technician licensure to Jessica Luber. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve veterinarian licensure to Catherin J Cooper. The motion was unanimously carried.

Nominee Information for the American Association of Veterinarian State Boards Nominating Committee

The Board reviewed on their own the information forwarded from the AAVSB concerning the Nominating Committee.
Review of Continuing Education Approval Applications

Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Dr. Vicari to approve for 1.5 CEs the course Merian Ltd: Canine & Feline Vaccination in 2007. The motion was unanimously carried.
Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve for 5 CEs the course Chesapeake Veterinary Referral Center: Spring Conf. for the Eastern Shore. The motion was unanimously carried.
Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr. Metzner, to approve for 12.6 CEs the course The Bach Centre: Introductory Seminar- Level I. The motion was carried by majority, with Dr. Vicari opposed. 
Review of Applications for Reinstatement

Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to reinstate the licensure of Amy Franklin. The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure by Reciprocity

Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr, Metzner to approve veterinarian licensure by reciprocity to the following persons: 

Margaret Jordan


Krista Visser’t Hooft


Leia Paul

The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve veterinarian licensure by reciprocity to Joanna Pappas pending the receipt of a ECFVG certification. The motion was unanimously carried.
Other Business Before the Board 
There was no other business before the Board.
Public Comment
Dr. John Gooss, former member of the Board handed out a compilation of his articles written for the Delaware Veterinary Medical Association. Dr. Gooss also discussed with the current members the history of American Veterinary Medical Association and the National Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners and how the National Examination went from the AVMA to the NBVME. Dr. Gooss cautioned the Board about current developments with foreign education evaluations and how they may effect the Board in the future. Dr. Gooss concluded that he has more information to give the Board and will do so in the coming months.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 12, 2007 at 1:00 p.m. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer L Myer
Administrative Specialist II






